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PRESS RELEASE

Strengthening Maritime Security in the Gulf of Guinea 

The Australian Government, in partnership with the Australian National Centre for Ocean Resources and Security (ANCORS), is holding a seminar on maritime security issues in the Gulf of Guinea in Accra, Ghana from 8-12 April 2013.

The seminar will bring together approximately 35 senior West African defence and civilian officials and international counterparts with the objective of building maritime security capacity and fostering closer regional collaboration. 

The workshop is a response to growing concerns about maritime security in the Gulf of Guinea. 

The High Commissioner for Australia, Her Excellency Joanna Adamson, opened the workshop by outlining the importance of security, including maritime security, to encourage economic growth and to fight piracy, illegal fishing and other transnational crime.  
Professor Martin Tsamenyi, Professor of Law and Director of the Australian National Centre for Ocean Resources and Security (ANCORS) at the University of Wollongong, Australia, will facilitate the workshop.

Professor Tsamenyi, whose first degree was from the University of Ghana, has had several years of academic and practical experience in ocean law and policy. His areas of specialization include fisheries law; fisheries monitoring, control and surveillance; shipping law; marine environmental law and ocean policy.

Professor Tsamenyi has written extensively on these subjects and has undertaken consultancy and advisory work for several governments and international organizations.  

Workshop topics will include an overview of Gulf of Guinea maritime security issues, the commercial aspects of international shipping, law of the sea and sovereign rights.  
There will also be sessions covering, piracy, threats to off-shore energy installations, illegal, unregulated and unreported (IUU) fishing, transnational crime including narcotic trafficking, people smuggling and illegal waste dumping, prosecution and evidence taking as well as a discussion on the regional frameworks for maritime security currently in place.  The workshop will conclude with a desktop exercise on Friday 12 April.  
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